FOSS Floats committee meeting
Thursday, May 3, 2012
OIMB Library conference room

Call to Order: 12:40

Attendees: Mike Graybill, Valerie Cooley, David Lunde, Lois Christensen, Deborah Rudd

Mike delivered a draft outline and provided a current status of the project.  It was identified in the 2012 FOSS work plan that there is $1000 budgeted toward the initial start up steps for the float house.  Nicole Jackson  has received a preliminary estimate from ProBuild for a standard engineered flotation platform.

Next the group brainstormed ideas to move the project forward. 
 
· The group felt it was important to follow a more traditional design but that modern components could be used as long as they were environmentally friendly and cost efficient.  
· Moorage for the float house could be (as noted in the SSNERR trails plan) at the end of the Slough Side Pilings and should be large enough to also accommodate storage of the Big Canoe.
· Another important step would be to engage community participation through partnerships with various organizations
· Building of the float house was identified as three possible locations:
· The CB Boat Building Center, Slough-side Pilings or the Distant Water Fleet facility.  Due to construction logistics, the Slough Side Pilings location was the least desirable of the three.
· A discussion of possible regulatory tasks were identified and a few committee members will follow through on investigating those
· Perhaps the development of a WIKI page to keep all involved aware of changes, feedback, etc…would be helpful
· A design contest among the U of O architect students was brought up as a way to get an initial design
· Bringing in more partners on the committee that might have some personal building, historical or other knowledge to help the project along.

The group ended with identifying the next steps:

· Mike Graybill agreed to talk with the Port of CB & the U of O architects
· Valerie Cooley agreed to work with Nicole Jackson on the possibility of bringing in the Coos Bay Boat Building Center as a partner, and checking in with the Dept. of state Lands (DSL) waterways and Means committee to see what regulatory steps to take
· Lois Christensen agreed to speak with the coast guard for guidelines and rules they may require
· Deborah Rudd agreed to follow up with the FOSS insurance agent at State Farm, John Gibson, the City of Coos Bay and the County.
· Everyone agreed to identify additional potential committee members and invite them to participate.

The next meeting will be: Thursday, May 17th from 12:30-2pm at OIMB.


Respectfully Submitted, 

Deborah Rudd

Deborah Rudd
SSNERR Public Involvement Coordinator
